Minutes of Annual General Meeting of IOMFGBC
Friday 20th November 2015 at

Archibald Knox Meeting Room, Onchan at 6.30pm

Present: E Maddocks, W. Kewley, C. McGreal, P. Smith, K.Slack, M. Gimbert, D. Ball, M. Reed, B. Reed, B. McGreal, M. McGreal, M. Legg, A. Watterson, P. Watterson, M. Atkinson.

Apologies : P.Makin, D.Collings, P.Connery, P. Addy, Gary Lee, Gail Lee, D. Moncaster, M. Pearson.

The Annual General Meeting was opened by Club President E. Maddocks at 6.30pm.

Agenda:

1) The minutes of previous A.G.M. were accepted as true copy and there were no matters arising.
2) Presidents Report – Club President Eric Maddocks started his report by commenting on the improved state of the green in 2015 and hopes that this will continue in 2016 .He noted that the greenkeeper had retired and that his replacement was in place. He felt the improved green and the coaching by Clive had contributed to the improved standards of play by members throughout the season demonstrated by the fact that an increased number of members especially new members either won trophies or improved their performances in competitions. Thanks were expressed to Clive McGreal for his coaching of members, which was reinforced from members present. Eric reported that suggestions had been made for some changes to the format of the leagues and the Committee will look at this and then circulate ideas to members for comments. The Onchan Fayre was another great success this year and thanks were given to Marilyn Legg and others who contributed .Eric reminded members that this year’s Onchan Fayre celebrated the 70th anniversary of the opening of the Onchan Park and in discussions with Chairman of Onchan Commissioners there is a high possibility they will donate a trophy to the club for a new competition which may be in the format of a 2 bowl pairs. He also reminded members that 2017 will be the 40th Anniversary of the club and we will be looking at ways to celebrate this occasion. On this note the Presentation Dinner last month was well received   and all agreed to incorporate it as a regular fixture in the calendar. Eric has written a thank you to the Well beck Hotel. 
3) The President reported on the meeting with the islands Commonwealth Games   Association to discuss the qualifying standards for future Commonwealth Games which Eric and Clive explained to the members present. A copy of the agreed standards will be made available to members and posted onto the Associations website.  Finally Eric thanked Committee members for their support and hard work and reminded the meeting that next year he will have served 3 terms as President and according to our constitution will be required to  stand down from this position.
4) Secretary’s Report – Club Secretary Win Kewley then gave her report in which she reiterated to members the positive direction in which the Committee is moving the Club forward. Win gave a brief resume of the “friendly games” and international competitions which members have participated in this year i.e. the trip to Scotland which will be repeated next year , the World Cup in Australia in which Clive & Bernice McGreal competed , the 10TH European Championships in Israel in which Clive & Bernice McGreal, Win Kewley & Dave Moncaster competed and that over the period November 30th to December 13th  10 club members are competing in the Atlantic Rim Championship in Cyprus.  It was noted that the club had received a number of visitors who were welcomed to the green, and in 2016 the Jamacian “Reggae Rollers” will be visiting for a weekend of “friendly international matches”. Our profile has also been increased with requests for social bowls evenings from some island organisations/ charities. Win also reinforced the Presidents view on the success of the Onchan Fayre, the presentation dinner, and the competitions throughout the year including the friendly match with Onchan Crown Green. Win also informed members that more positive developments were being planned for the club in the future and thanked all members for their support throughout the season.
5)  Treasurers Report – C. McGreal presented the Treasurer’s report which showed the club had a funds balance of £2703 and had made £550 from the Onchan Fayre our best ever total . Clive informed members that the club needs to raise £1000 yearly to function, this includes payment of affiliation fees to bodies such as European Bowls and World Bowls. There has been no indication as yet level of green fees for 2016 required by Onchan Commissioners. Ann Watterson asked the Committee to consider if club membership fees could be increased to provide a surplus to help fund travel expenses for members who may be selected for international competition but financially are unable to accept. No decision was taken on this at this point. It was also suggested that members pay £1 to enter each competition to increase club funds.  W. Kewley proposed and P. Waterson seconded that the treasurer’s report and statement of accounts were accepted. 
6) Appointment of Auditor – it was unanimously agreed to reappoint  the current auditor for the 2016 season 

7) Election of Committee – As per protocol the Committee stood down. E, Maddocks was re-elected    proposer W Kewley   seconded P. Waterson, as all committee members were willing to stand for re-election and no other nominees were forthcoming members present voted to unanimously re-elect the committee en bloc .  M. Reed thanked the Committee for their work throughout season. 
8) W. Kewley informed members that Commonwealth Games will continue to feature lawn bowls as a core sport until 2030 at least, Clive explained process by which the local Commonwealth Games Association will  select competitors for the squad at future games.
9) Membership Fees – It was agreed to keep membership fees at same level as this season £20 for under 60yrs / £10 60 years and over/ £10 juniors / free 1st year for new members.

10) A.O.B. (A) –  W. Kewley  informed members about the European Development Strategy from World Bowls and that she and at least one other committee member will be attending the European Development Seminar in Glasgow in April . Win has made contact with Andy Ewans European Development Officer who is interested in coming to IOM and discussing what help and advice can be given to our club to help in its development.  
(B) Win has also made contact with Bowls Guernsey and we have been invited to participate in a test match between Guernsey, Jersey, Isle of Man & Wales in 2017. 
(C)  The planned trip to Scotland next year will have to be rearranged as the dates clash with the Onchan Fayre and its celebrations of its anniversary. Members agreed it was important we continue to support the Commissioners in this.  Win will liaise with the clubs in Scotland and   rearrange dates of trip. 
(D) We have been contacted by a group of bowlers based in England but of Jamaican origin known as the “Reggae Rollers” to offer them some friendly games. They are coming to visit us in July and have invited us to compete in their competition in London in August.
(E)The Dutch Open is being held over the period May 8th – 13th the IOM team will need to be selected before start of season and members will be invited to put themselves forward for selection early in the new year.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 19.30pm   

